WFOP Change Request Form
Change Request Number: 16NS008
Date Submitted:  1/8/16
Project: Willamette – Appendix A – North Santiam
Requester Name, Agency:  Cameron Sharpe, Greg Grenbemer, Elise Kelley, ODFW
Location of Change (WFOP Project and Section):  
Section A.3.5.1 and Table A-2 Monthly Temperature Targets for North Santiam River below Big Cliff Dam

Proposed Change (in track changes to existing section):  
[bookmark: _Toc403044302]Water temperature management operations will commence approximately June 1st.  A blend of spillway and turbine releases (a 60%/40% split, respectively) from Detroit Dam should be implemented in order to manage for downstream water temperatures and meet temperature targets (Table A-2) throughout the summer.  This operation will be carried out until Detroit Reservoir is drawn down below spillway crest.  Once below spillway crest, water temperature management operations will shift to powerhouse-only discharges until mid-October or when outflow water temperatures reach 50°F.  From around mid-October through mid-November, a blend of powerhouse and regulating outlet flow will be discharged to meet downstream water temperature goals (Table A-2).  It is estimated that a 30%/70% split in RO to powerhouse discharge will be needed during this time; however, adaptive management should be used to ensure water temperatures stay below 50°F.  The RO/powerhouse operation for fall water temperature management is based on water quality modeling results and operations conducted in previous years.  Big Cliff will be used to moderate downstream flows so that they are consistent and meet instream tributary flow requirements.  At no time will water temperature management operations be allowed to violate the current engineering and operational restrictions in place for Detroit/Big Cliff Dams and Reservoirs.  Continuity of the operation is contingent upon meeting other critical operating purposes, specifically, but not necessarily limited to flood damage reduction.  Flood reduction operations would result in temporary termination of the operation.   Should any flow management or dam safety concerns arise, these operations will be modified or suspended.	Comment by ODFW: Please describe if both sets of ROs (upper and lower) will be used and what the split will be.

[bookmark: _Toc348539108]Table A‑2.  Monthly Temperature Targets for North Santiam River below Big Cliff Dam
	Month
	Temperature Maximum/Minimum

	
	°F
	°F

	January
	40.1
	40.1

	February
	42.1
	41.0

	March
	42.1
	41.0

	April
	45.1
	43.2

	May
	49.1
	46.0

	June
	56.1
	51.1

	July
	61.2
	54.1

	August
	60.3
	54.1

	September
	56.1
	52.3

	October
	<50.0
	<50.0

	November
	<50.0
	<50.0

	December
	41.0
	41.0

	Month
	Temperature Maximum/Minimum

	
	°F
	°F

	January
	42
	38

	February
	42
	38

	March
	44
	42

	April
	46
	42

	May
	50
	46

	June
	54
	48

	July
	54
	48

	August
	54
	48

	September
	54
	48

	October
	52
	46

	November
	46
	42

	December	Comment by Sharpe, Cameron: ODFW  proposal to promote better fish health, higher holding survival, and increased angling success 
	46
	41



Interim temperature control operations may be modified annually based on water availability, meteorological conditions, project constraints/limitations, and from information gathered from prior operating years.  

Justification for Change: revised temperature max and mins to promote better fish health, higher holding survival, and increased angling success, and typo

Comments from others (Date – Name – Comments): 
	
Record of Final Action (Date – Action): 
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